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TERM  4   WEEK  9 Wednesday 6th December 2017 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome to Week 9! This Friday we celebrate the 
wonderful achievements of our students at our 
annual Presentation Day. The school will be 
presenting all of our major award winners from 
each of the classes as well as our perpetual trophy 
recipients. It will be exciting to share the news of 
our new school leaders for 2018. We look forward 
to seeing everyone at our assembly.  
It is with mixed emotions that I congratulate Mr. 
Kerrigan on being officially appointed as the Deputy 
Principal of Muswellbrook Public School. Mr 
Kerrigan has been at South for 8 years and has 
been an outstanding teacher and leader of our 
school. He has worked hard at South and deserves 
the promotion at his new school. The students and 
staff thank you for being a brilliant mentor, 
colleague and ambassador for South and we would 
like to wish you all the best for the future.  
Congratulations to Mrs Crooks who has been 
appointed as a permanent Assistant Principal of our 
school. Mrs. Crooks has been working hard in the 
role as Kindergarten AP and has had experience as 
an Instructional Leader. We look forward to working 
with Mrs. Crooks for many years to come. 
We are in the process of forming classes for 2018, 
if you have any special requests or concerns about 
your child’s class for next year, please email the 
school or phone me by next Monday 11th 
December. 
A huge thank you to all of our parents and friends 
who joined us for our Infants and Sports 
Presentation Days last Friday. The students have 
performed well over the past 12 months and 
deserve all of the awards and accolades that were 
handed to them. Well done to all of our Key 
Learning Area award winners and to the students 
who received coaches and major awards at the 
Sports Presentation. It was great to hear from two 
of our students who were interviewed by Mr Bayliss 
about their experience at competing at a State level 
and that the best part of the carnival was meeting 
and playing with their new friends. 

Our P&C are putting together an exciting Colour 
Run for our students next Wednesday 13th 
December. It is only a gold coin donation to 
celebrate the end of the year. The Colour Run will 
occur at 2.15pm on the back oval. We look forward 
to your company.  
On Tuesday 12th December, we will be thanking 
our parent volunteers who have helped over the 
past 12 months within our classes and school or 
helped out with sporting teams. The morning tea 
will commence at 11.45am in the library. We look 
forward to sharing the morning with our wonderful 
helpers. 
 
Yours in Education,  
Jonathan Russell  
Principal 
 
 
 

IF YOU KNOW OF A STUDENT NOT 
RETURNING TO MSPS IN 2018 PLEASE 

CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE ASAP ON 
02 65 431 896. 

 
 
 
SCHOOL COMMENCEMENT JANUARY 2018 
If anyone is having a holiday and will not be at 
school for the first few weeks of Term 1 please put 
it in writing in a letter addressed to Mr Russell. 
Please hand this letter in to the school office before 
the end of this Term. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PJ says -  
“Keep working hard 
until the last day of 
Term.  
Congratulations to 
all award recipients” 
 

“Muswellbrook South Public School Official” 

mailto:muswellbrs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Our Sports Presentation was held last Friday. 
Congratulations to all the award recipients and 
thank you to all family members and friends who 
attended. The Sports House Captains for 2018 
were announced and a family member/friend had 
the privledge of pinning the house badges on the 
new house leaders. Names and photos of the new 
sports leaders will be in next week’s newsletter. 

 

Swimming Age Champions 
 

 

Cross Country Age Champions 
 

 

Athletics Age Champions 
 

 

Induction of House Sports Captains for 2018 

 

Edinglassie House leaders accepted the Kel Adams trophy for swimming,  
Kel Adams trophy for athletics and overall winning house 

 

 
 
 

 

Skellatar house captain accepting 
the Cross Country Ford trophy 

for Cross Country 

Smith Family Sporting Spirit 
Award - Sarah Benge 

Premier's Sporting Challenge 
medallion winner - Ethan Howe 

Kerle Family Sportsmanship 
Award - Ethan Simpson 
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Coaches award for Tennis – William Hewlett (absent). 
 
We look forward to the last week of Term keeping 
active with the Colour Fun Run on Wednesday and 
the Year 6 v Teachers game of Newcomb ball on 
Thursday. Thank you for a great year. 
 
Mr Adams  
PDHPE Teacher 
 
Hand, foot and mouth disease 
There has been a confirmed case of hand, foot and 
mouth disease reported within our school. 
Hand, foot & mouth disease starts with blisters that 
begin as small red dots which later become ulcers. 
Families are requested to visit a doctor to receive a 
diagnosis and see how to care for your child. 
Children with hand, foot and mouth disease should 
be excluded from school until their blisters have 
dried up, and any rash (if present) has gone and 
any fever has settled. 
 
MSPS Band 
We currently have several 
positions available in the 
school band for 2018. Music 
lessons are run during school time by the Upper 
Hunter Conservatorium of Music. Band is held 
before school one morning a week. Some 
instruments can be hired from the school for a 
small term fee.  
We have places for Trumpet, Saxophone, Flute, 
and Clarinet. 
Some scholarships are available. 
If your child is interested in joining please return the 
slip below to Mrs Tonon and a pack will be sent 
home. 
 
Name: __________________________________ 
Class: __________________________________ 
Preferred Instrument: ______________________ 
Parent Name: ____________________________ 
Parent contact phone number: _______________ 
Parent email: _____________________________ 

Barnes Family Trophy for Rugby 
League - Matthew Lackenby 

Day View Club Outstanding 
Achievement in Sport -  

Mitchell Galvin 

Coaches award for boys 
touch football - Riley Davies 

Coaches award for boys soccer  
- Mikee Dolbel 

Coaches award for girl’s soccer  
- Joss Stewart 

Coaches award for girls touch 
football - Elizabeth Ferries 

Coaches award for rugby league 
- Banjo Baggott 

Coaches award for Todd 
Woodbridge Cup - Marcus 

Pollard 

Coaches award for cricket - 
Jayden Craker 

Coaches award for netball - 
Melissa Parker 
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WARRAE WANNI News 
 
Our WARRAE WANNI CENTRE at Muswellbrook South Public School is 
starting to fill up for 2018! We are planning for new enrolments.  If you have 
a child or know a relative/friend who has a child living in our school zone, 
fitting our criteria, please fill in an: 
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST NOTE FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 

 
The GOANNA class is a 2 day per week program 

• If you have a 4-5 YEAR OLD starting school at MSPS in 2019 
• A Birth Certificate 
• Immunisation Statement from Medicare 

The JOEY class is a 2 day a week program 
If you have a 3 YEAR OLD who has: 

• A Birth Certificate 
• Immunisation Statement from Medicare 
• Is toilet trained 

We do not take any children who are attending any day care or Preschool setting. (ie: Goodstart, 
Tilly’s, Muswellbrook Childcare Centre, Muswellbrook Preschool).   
Please be aware that we phone these services to ensure your child is not currently enrolled 
or has been enrolled in the past.   
We are supporting children who have not had the opportunity to 
access any Early Childhood Service. 
 
Thank you, 
Mrs Partridge & Mrs Bridge 
Warrae Wanni Teachers 
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MSPS Dates for the Diary – 2017 
weeks MON TUE WED THUR FRI 
Dec 
9 

4 5 
 

6 
 

7 8  
Presentation 
Day 

Dec 
10 

11 
Year 6 
Farewell 
 

12 
 

13  
Colour 
Run 

14  
P&C 
Meeting 

15  
Whole School 
Assembly  
Last Day for 
Students 
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